GENERAL MEETING TRAILS END CLUB

Meeting called to order by Dave Prohar at 8:30 AM on November 20, 2017

Board members present: Dave Prohar, Muriel McCallum, Maureen Colburn, Geoff Walker, Judy Williams, Ray Martin, Chris Atlakson and Jim Frost

Board members absent: Kathy Fraser

Attendance: 121

Opening Prayer: Ginger Dougherty

Pledge of Allegiance: Forest Zemlicka

Introduction of Newcomers to the Park:

The minutes of the last meeting were read by Judy. A motion was made to approve the minutes by Floyd Neal and seconded by Terry Neal. Carried.

Weekly Event Attendance:

Sunday Brunch: 0
Jam Session: 0
Entertainment: 0
Thursday Dinner: 161
Friday Lunch: 31
Saturday Breakfast 74

For a weekly total of 266. Year to date event attendance is 548

Motion to Accept Therese Cadotte. Seconded by Andrea Rassier Carried.

President's Report:

Rosa Collier and Brenda Shearer have agreed to be the newsletter chairpersons.

Val Gauthier will fill in as tour Chairperson until Jo Anne Higgs.

Geoff Walker will be the board liaison for Mexican Train Dominos.

Hank Vanderzyden Ir will be the exercise room Chairperson.

The pop machine chairpersons will be Jim Grandstaff in the summer and Dave Colburn in the winter.

Dave thanked Dan and Bonnie for the turkeys and hams that were provided for Thanksgiving dinner.

He also thanked Delores Dame for purchasing them.

Manager's Report:

Bonnie thanked everyone for being here today.

She reported that the December bills are available in the office.

Dan reported that they are working with a company to spray all the fruit trees in the Park. Mr. Nodel has agreed to pay for this service to save our citrus trees. The spraying will take place four times a year. The first spraying happened after we left in the spring. The next one will be done in November. This treatment will not damage the fruit. However there are some treatments that

will damage the fruit. They will inform us when that happens. This treatment is not harmful to pets either. This is a program created by the doctors at Texas A&M to save the citrus trees in the Valley.

Old Business:

New Business:

Bill Wright reported that Lifetouch would be here starting at noon to take the pictures for the directory. The pictures will be taken in the library. Please arrive 5 minutes early as they are also trying to update your contact information for the directory. There is still sign up sheets in the card room for December/January time slots. Please print legibly and be sure to include the following; your name, lot number, phone number and e-mail. If you bring a non-perishable food donation, you will receive a \$5 discount on our photo order. If you don't want your picture taken, please sign up anyway and come in to verify your contact information. They will not be going door to door asking for your contact information, so let your neighbors know, who might not come to the meetings about the pictures and inform them about the sign up sheet in the card room. There still are a lot of openings in December.

Linda Stainer reported that Linda Wuethrich has volunteered to help with the nametags.

Announcements from the floor:

Sunshine Lady: Beth Feckter at #349 reported that there will be two new cards to sign later on today in the main hall. She also reported that today is Don Glock's Birthday. Everyone sang Happy Birthday to him.

Bev Buechele reminded everyone to sign up for the Thursday night Supper. This is important so they know how much food to prepare so they don't run out.

She also reported that Gene Markes is requesting a new 50-cup coffee maker to replace the one that quit working. She will follow up with the board.

Ron Watson reported that there would be 6 Sunday brunches this season. They will be held on December 3, The first and third Sunday's in January and February and the first Sunday in March. **Health**: No report this week.

Sandy Robinson reported on many events that are happening in the area. Please see her board in the card hall for more details.

Tuesday Entertainment: No report this week.

Activity Chairs:

Woodshop is now open for the season. The hours are 9-12 and 1-4 Monday thru Friday. **Ginger Dougherty** reported that she would have more information regarding the Christmas giving tree at the next week's meeting

Randy Demyd reported that Golf would be starting up this Friday at 9 am. There is a sign up sheet on the Golfing board in the card room.

Hank Vanderzyden reminded residents not to bring glass to the pool.

Half a chance draw took in \$84 and \$42 was awarded to lucky ticket holders

Adjournment: Therese Cadotte made a motion to adjourn the meeting.

Meeting was adjourned at 9:05 am

Peggy Hulteen led in singing God Bless America and was accompanied by Peggy Anderson on the Keyboard. Recorded by Judy Williams